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NEWS RELEASE
Distributed June 13, 2017

Community input sought during Port Drive Waterfront Master Plan
Open House
All members of the public are invited to provide feedback on options

Summary
The City of Nanaimo is seeking public input on the future land uses of a key part of Nanaimo's waterfront. All
members of the public are invited to attend the Open House for Port Drive Waterfront Master Plan, to be held on
June 21 from 4:00 pm to 8:00 pm at 1 Port Drive, directly across from Port Place Mall.

The City of Nanaimo began the Master Plan process for 1 Port Drive, a parcel of municipal land and water located
along the southern Nanaimo waterfront, in October 2015. Since that time, the City has been working to better
understand the existing conditions of the property, identify potential uses and meeting with stakeholders to discuss
issues and opportunities related to the property. The next step in the process is to bring concepts and options back
to stakeholders and the public, in order to gather feedback that can be used to draft a Master Plan.

The Port Drive Waterfront Master Plan is now in the 'Options Development' phase of the project, which explores
concepts and options for future land uses and key plan features such as a transit exchange and new accesses.
Members of the public who are unable to attend the Open House are welcome to provide feedback through the
online survey, which will be posted on the project website on June 21.

Strategic Link: 1 Port Drive is one of Council's key capital projects under the 2016-2019 Strategic Plan.

Key Points
● In October 2015, the City of Nanaimo began a Master Plan process for 1 Port Drive, a parcel of municipal land

and water located along the southern Nanaimo waterfront.
● We are now in Phase 3 of the project, 'Options Development,' which explores concepts and options for future

land uses and key plan features, such as site access, a transit exchange, and waterfront walkway.
● All members of the public are invited to attend an Open House to view concepts and options and provide

feedback

Quotes
"We look forward to presenting the work to date to address issues and future opportunities for this key part of the
City's waterfront. Everyone is invited to provide input on the land use options, either by attending the Open
House on June 21 or filling out the online survey."

Bruce Anderson
Manager of Community and Cultural Planning

City of Nanaimo
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Quick Facts
● In March of 2013, the City of Nanaimo acquired 1 Port Drive from Canadian Pacific Railway at a cost of $3.4

million.
● The purchase included 10.8 ha (26.7 acres) of land and water, located immediately south of the downtown

core of Nanaimo.
● The Port Drive Waterfront Master Plan, which has been ongoing since 2015, will set the framework for more

detailed future planning directions for this important waterfront area, including future land use, transportation,
servicing, open space, trails and environmental protection, within the plan area.
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Contact:

Karin Kronstal
Planner, Community and Cultural Planning
City of Nanaimo
karin.kronstal@nanaimo.ca
250 755 4430

View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/2rrv2T8

https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR170613CommunityInputSoughtDuringPortDriveWaterfrontMasterPlanOpenHouse.html

